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Park Board Park Foundation Subcommittee
Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, November 2, 2021, 5:00 p.m.
111 S. Geyer Road
Kirkwood, MO 63122


IN ATTENDANCE: Alvin Reid (chair), Scott Stream, Jordan Wienke, and Parks and Recreation Director Kyle Henke.

I. CITIZEN COMMENTS 
a. None

II. UNFINISHED BUSINESS
a. Committee was reconvening for first time since Spring 2018.

b. In May 2014 a binder detailing the scope of creating a Parks Board Foundation was presented then-Board President Scott Stream. It was prepared by a local attorney (SHOULD WE INCLUDE ANDREW LEONARDS NAME?).

Subjects include are: Overview of Private Foundations; Compliance Guide for 501 (C)(3) Private Foundations; Proposed Mission Statement; Articles of Incorporation -Blank Form; Sample Bylaws; Registration of (proposed) Name – Blank form; Form 1023 – Application for Recognition of Exemption of 501 C3.

The committee agreed that Scott Stream’s work in working with Mr. Leonard and his firm has already put us on a path to institution of a Parks Board Foundation.

If working with (NATIONAL ORGANIZATION) to assist with creation of Parks Board Foundation, an annual maintenance, the estimated initial costs and fees would be between $2,000 and $5,000, depending on how much information. There are ongoing accounting and reporting fees that will be occur every year. It would be wise to have a “several year game plan.”

Resources for this fee could come from a private donor(s), or from Parks Board. Scott Stream said he did not think the cost would reach $5,000.

The committee discussed the number Parks Board Foundation members, and, by statute, no Parks Board Foundation committee member or member of Parks Board would serve on the Foundation Board. Foundation board members would be selected by Parks Board (WOULD THEY NEED CITY APPROVAL. A person, possible a former Parks Board member, could be the volunteer CHAIR/DIRECTOR?

Kyle Henke said there are other options for establishment of the Foundation.

The Kirkwood Arts Commission already has its 501 (c3) certification and it is possible for a Parks and Recreation Foundation to be formed under its certification. 

Kyle explained that in Clayton MO. Three separate 501 (c3) were combined to form one.  The Park Foundation, the Art Foundation and the Historic Preservation and sustainability Foundation in Clayton realized they were all working toward similar goals and combined all three to form the Clayton Century Foundation.  Since they combined the three in 2010 they have raised $13 million.  Most of the raised funds come from corporate donations (95%) while the remaining amount is private donations. 

Committee members agreed that there will be further discussion on both options.

The committee agreed that establishing a Parks Foundation would be very helpful to the Parks Board and Parks and Recreation Department.

The committee agreed that, while there is a game plan, the process will take several months. Input from Foundation committee members and Parks Board will be instrumental in accomplishing the project.

III. NEW BUSINESS
a. None
IV. ADJOURNMENT – The committee adjourned the meeting at 5:57 p.m.
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